MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 

HASTINGLEIGH PARISH COUNCIL ON 4th OCTOBER 2005
Present:
Cllr Gardener (Chair)



Cllr Mrs Day




Cllr Mrs Paciorek                                 

Cllr Johnson
Mrs. T Block (Clerk)

	To be actioned by

	1
	Apologies
	

	
	Apologies had been received from Cllr Pell and Cllr Claridge
	

	
	
	

	2
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed.

Councillor Johnson agreed to chase the Reed bed situation as the chambers are still not secure and no maintenance has been undertaken.

The Kingsmill Down recreation path email had been received – Cllr Paciorek had not received a copy so the Clerk agreed to forward a copy to her.

The meeting on the 6th September had been cancelled due to a lack of business to discuss.
	LJ

TB

	
	
	

	3
	Declaration of Interest
	

	
	There were no declarations of interest
	

	
	
	

	4
	Fireworks
	

	
	It was agreed that another firework display should be held on 5th November as long as Mr and Mrs Bowes are happy to host the event again.  Cllr Gardener to check and to buy appropriate fireworks.
	WG

	
	
	

	5
	Planning Applications
	

	
	The planning application for the Saw Mills holiday lets was discussed and a suitable response formed.  The Council asked the Clerk to find out in what way this application will affect a rights of way as written in the plans.


	TB



	6
	Parking on the Green at Beckets Close
	

	
	A letter is to be sent to the letting agent of No. 12 Beckets Close.

	

	7
	Signing of the Register of Members’ Interest
	

	
	Cllr Dr Paciorek signed the appropriate forms as required by the Council.


	

	8
	Risk Assessment
	

	
	There were no changes to be made.


	

	9
	Financial Statement
	

	
	A copy of the financial report was distributed to all Councillors.


	

	10
	Correspondence
	

	
	A letter had been received about funding for the Pond Warden Scheme – it was agreed that a cheque for £100 would be sent to cover training received by Cllr Gardener.


	

	11
	Any Other Business
	

	
	There had been 2 incidents of graffiti on lamp posts in the village area.

Parishioners have been asked to register an interest in Broadband with Mr and Mrs Wright in Elmsted.

It was agreed that a letter should be written to Mid Kent Water asking about the effect of the 12 inch new main coming from the reservoir to Brabourne on our water pressure.  To what pressure level are w entitled and how can it be measured.


	WG/TB



	12
	Date of the Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Tuesday 1st November 2005.
	


Signed: …………………………………………………………………

Date: ………………………………………………………………..

